
Tewkesbury East 

Community Action

Our work so far...

Autumn 2023

Congratulations to Tewkesbury Colts who secured a new community sports
pavilion after working tirelessly behind the scenes with Bloor Homes. 
For years the Colts have played on pitches without any facilities, which has
deterred girls from playing football.  

The successful application for Bloor Homes will secure the long-term future of
the Tewkesbury Colts FC and give further opportunities to grow girls' football.
The Pavilion will also be a space for broader community use. 

Tewkesbury Colts gets a new home
Jenny's field gate 
We have had the pedestrian
gate to Jenny's field's car
park fixed.  

Grass cut on the cycle
and footpath 

After complaints from
residents, we contacted the
County Councillor and we are
pleased to report that the
cycle and footpath on the
A438 opposite Alderman
Knight school is now clear.

On a sunny Sunday in August, seven
Newtown residents helped clear up the
overgrown footpath along the
Tirlebrook. We managed to cut back the
brambles, nettles and spiky burdock.
They had made the footpath
"impassable" for months. 
Local resident Michelle, assembled a
team, and with shears, secateurs and
loppers, we tackled the blockage. 
We are delighted to announce that the  
footpath from Walton Cardiff Lane to 

Tirlebrook footpath clearup

 the Nature Reserve is now open.



Can we help?
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Consultations about the 
proposed Garden Town 
are ongoing. 

Hilarie & helena : We listen, We support, we act
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Tewkesbury East 
NEWTOWN                             WHEATPIECES 

Dates for your diary
Wheatpieces parish council meetings 
 in  Wheatpieces Community centre new hall 

Thursday 2nd November  - 7pm 

Thursday 7 December - 7pm

Tewkesbury Town council meetings 
in Tewkesbury Town HAll, High St.

Monday 13th November - 6pm 

MOnday 15th January - 6pm 

What residents say...

 Michelle, Newtown 
The residents of Tirle Bank required
a meeting with the new Green
Councillors at a resident’s house.
We were gathered outside before
the meeting and to our surprise, two
ladies turned up on their bikes. 
It was refreshing to see that they
practice what they preach. 

Wheatpieces Resident 
I had an issue and
approached Hilarie
and Helena, and I am
really pleased that they
got out in touch and
resolved the matter
swiftly. I am impressed
with their work.

Do you have any community 
news to share?  

or would like  to get in touch
about an issue 

in Tewkesbury east?  
Or would simply like to see what  
Hilarie and Helena has been up to?

Connect and follow us on
Facebook by scanning the QR code 

Watch this space 
Some Newtown residents
have set up a Residents
Group, hoping to have at least
one representative from each
street, to meet regularly. 

The aim is for residents to
share their views on issues
that are important to them.

And it will be a great
opportunity to get to know
neighbours, and for people to
socialise and chat. 

The first meeting took place in
The Canterbury in September.
Michelle Harwood was joined
by Hilarie and Helena, along
with two Town Councillors and
20 residents.

Have YOUR say, sign up
today. Email  
michelleaharwood54@gmail.com

16 January 2024, from 7pm
Venue: TBC

Look forward to seeing you.

 all are welcome to any of these meetings

NEwtown Residents Group
16  January 2024, from 7pm,  Venue: TBC

Garden town update

tewkesbury.gov.uk/garden-town 


